
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR 

OCT O 7 2023 

To the Members of the California State Assembly: 

I am returning Assembly Bill 1699 without my signature. 

This bill provides current non-probationary classified TK-12 and community 
college classified staff the right of first refusal for certain new classified positions 
at their education employer. The bill requires an educational employer to 
provide its classified employees and their union at least 10 business days' notice 
of a job vacancy before the general public is authorized to apply for the 
position. This bill only authorizes the employer to offer the new position to an 
external applicant if no qualified, internal candidate applies for or accepts the 
new position within the employer notice period. 

While I support the author's goal of seeking to provide opportunities for current 
classified staff to apply for other open positions, this bill may have unintended 
consequences that are not in the best interest of students. Educational 
employers and classified staff already have the ability to bargain this issue, and 
many already have agreements that meet the goals of this bill. Unfortunately, 
this bill also prohibits future bargaining agreements from implementing their own 
locally determined process. 

n this bill . 
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